Student Representation

1. Two students shall be elected each year and shall be invited to attend meetings of the Council of the
Faculty of Theology.
2. One shall be elected from among those taking courses for canonical degrees or related courses (BD,

diploma and seminarist courses, diploma in pastoral theology, STL, DD); one shall be elected from
among those taking other degrees (BATh, BTh, MTh, PhD).

3. The Dean shall arrange for an election from each group. Nominations shall be requested and an
election shall take place before the first ordinary meeting of the Faculty in October.

4. The students elected shall act as representatives until the end of the academic year.
5. Their term shall be for one year and they shall not be available for re-election.
6. They shall be notified regarding all meetings that they are invited to attend; they shall receive copies

of agenda, minutes and relevant documentation; they shall be entitled to propose items for inclusion
on the agenda.

7. When matters under discussion affect the reputation of a student, the Council of the Faculty may
decide to discuss them in the absence of the student representatives.

8. Student representatives shall not be entitled to sit on committees of the Council of the Faculty; they
may however be co-opted by the Council of the Faculty.

9. They shall not be present for discussion of, or to vote on appointments or promotions. They shall not
attend examination board meetings or portions of meetings devoted to examinations.

10. In areas not covered in these norms, the Chairman of the Council of the Faculty shall have full
discretion.



